
 

  
DEPT. OF ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION 
OFFICE OF THE COMMISSIONER 
 

 
December 30, 2011 

 
Dennis McLerran 
Regional Administrator 
U.S. EPA Region 10 
1200 6th Avenue, Suite 900 (Mail Stop RA-140) 
Seattle, WA 98101 
 
Dear Mr. McLerran: 
 
As the Governor’s designee for the Clean Air Act State Implementation Plan (SIP), 
the Department of Environmental Conservation is withdrawing the November 13, 
2009 request for Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) approval of SIP 
amendments. The 2009 request included revisions to the state’s regulations 
(portions of 18 AAC 52 and 18 AAC 50.030) for the motor vehicle emission 
Inspection and Maintenance (I/M) Program and Anchorage Carbon Monoxide (CO) 
maintenance plan.   
 
Prior to EPA action on the 2009 request, the Department further revised the 
Anchorage CO maintenance plan and transmitted those revisions and request for 
approval to EPA in a letter dated September 29, 2010.  The 2010 request 
supersedes the 2009 SIP revision request.  The 2010 revisions were significant and 
will suspend the I/M program as an active control measure in the Anchorage CO 
maintenance area upon final approval of this SIP revision by EPA.   
 
We look forward to EPA’s action on the 2010 request. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Larry Hartig 
Commissioner  

 
 
cc:  Debra Suzuki, EPA Region 10 
 Claudia Vaupel, EPA Region 10 

Alice Edwards, DEC AQ 
Cindy Heil, DEC AQ/ANPMS 
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Post Office Box 111800 
Juneau, Alaska 99811-1800 
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